Town of Lyme Board of Selectmen Emergency Meeting Minutes for October 3, 2008

- 1. At 9:02 am Chair Simon Carr requested an emergency meeting of the Board of Selectmen in 20 minutes to consider issuing a stop work order.
- 2. Selectmen Simon Carr and Dick Jones met with Francesca Latawiec (planning and zoning administrator) and representatives of the contractor at 9:25 am at 12 Baker Hill Road. Construction of a "temporary" bridge was observed within DES wetlands jurisdiction without either a wetlands permit from the state or a Town building permit. The total project is subject to a special exception, which is currently under appeal to the Zoning Board of Adjustment.
- 3. The Board advised the contractor to cease work and obtain both a DES wetlands permit and Town building and zoning permit before any additional work is performed.
- 4. The emergency meeting adjourned at 9:50.

R. G. Jones recorder